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We thank you 

for the gifts you have given 
for all people to share. 
We plant seeds of hope 

and nurture them as we seek 
a harvest of plenty for all. 

 
Dear Families, 
 
We have celebrated the Harvest over the last couple of weeks.  This has included a collection for CAFOD 
family fast and a collection for our local foodbank.  Mary Benyon joined us in assembly on Thursday to discuss 
the work she did in setting up the foodbank and the children asked thoughtful and challenging questions.  She 
wanted to share thanks with our community for the amazing collection.  The collection will continue for one 
week after half term should you still want to donate.  Thank you everyone for your generosity.   
 
It has been such a busy term and everyone has leaned in to help build our school community.  We have an 
enthusiastic PTA, families who like to join in events such as our new ‘stay and play’ and International Day.  We 
have a team of dedicated governors.  Our staff have worked hard over this half term to settle classes and build 
our excellent curriclum.  The office and site staff have worked hard to ensure everything runs smoothly.  It is 
such a pleasure to be part of the St Joseph’s family.     
 
Autumn has finally arrived and hopefully will be beautiful over half term for walks in the leaves!  Have a 
wonderful half term and we look forward to seeing you again on the 1st November. 
 
Warm wishes  
 
Jess Tweedie 
Headteacher   

 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 
Tombola donations – after half term break 
The PTA would be very grateful for donations of good quality/new gifts for the adult and child tombolas at the 
air.  Please place in the donation buckets in the school office or by the entrance gates.  If you would like to 
volunteer your time with the PTA please fill in this form https://forms.office.com/e/ZJHVfQR9Zk 

 

 
Secondary School Applications Parents/Carers of Year 6 pupils  
The deadline for applying to secondary school is approaching, the application needs to be received by the 
County Council by midnight on Tuesday 31st October.   
If you haven't yet done your child's application, we strongly recommend you start thinking about it.  Please don't 
leave it too late. 
You have an option to apply for up to 4 schools. We would urge you to enter 4 schools on your application. 
Applying for more schools will not reduce your chances of getting a place at your preferred school. Our 
home/school link worker, Kate Stratford, is available to help and support parents with their applications if you 
would find this useful. 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/ZJHVfQR9Zk


Autumn adventures in EYFS 
Last week EYFS had a wonderful autumn adventure! They read the book ‘Pumpkin Soup’ before heading off to 
the polytunnel area to pick their own pumpkins.  They then helped prepare the pumpkins by scooping out the 
seeds and cooked a delicious pumpkin soup!  A true ‘field-to-fork’ experience! 
 

     
 

  
 

  
 

 
Nut-Free School and Choking Guidance 
Another reminder that we are a nut-free school.  This includes the ‘Nakd’ brand fruit bars.  Please check 
carefully before packing cereal-type bars in your child’s lunchbox. 
 
The Local Authority asks us to remind parents that depending on size, parents should halve or quarter cherry 
tomatoes, strawberries and grapes and raw carrots and cucumber must be cut into batons and not rounds. 



Foodbank Collection and Guest Speaker 

 

 
 

Jane Benyon from the foodbank came and spoke in assembly.  The children asked searching and thoughtful 
questions which led to her telling the children about how the foodbank started (she was one of the founders!)  
She spoke about how it worked, where the idea for a foodback came from and who was an inspiration for her.  
At the end, she gave a heartfelt thank you to our community and took the donations to the foodbank.   
 
We will continue collecting for one more week after half term, in case anyone wants to send some more 
products in.  Thank you for huge community generosity! 
 
Flu Vaccines 
These were given today. The School Nursing Team were very complimentary about the behaviour of our 
children.  Thank you to all those families who got their paperwork done. 
 
Oxford Half Marathon 
On Sunday 15th October, some of our Year 6 students participated in the Oxford Half Marathon. They had 
prepared for the half marathon by running 12 miles in school in the run up to the event and the final mile was 
run from the Oxford Half Marathon starting line on Broad Street. The children then ran amazingly up and down 
St Giles’ being cheered on by many parents and staff who had come to watch. They showed great resilience, 
sporting spirit and encouragement of each other. We should be very proud of them all! 

 Ms Fowler, Mrs Montes and Mr Dillon 
 

   
 

 



First Holy Communion and Confirmation 
On the 2nd October, we emailed families with children in Year 3 and/or Year 6 with leaflets about preparation 
for the Sacraments of Holy Communion and Confirmation.  Enrolment on a preparation programme is through 
your parish and there may be deadlines for signing up.  Please see the leaflet you were sent for more 
information. 
 
Attendance and Punctuality 
There are many of you who bring your children to school on time every day and as a result they have excellent 
attendance. Attendance and punctuality are important disciplines that help to structure our daily lives and must 
be taught to the children. Schools have a duty to prepare pupils for life in the 21st century as fully formed 
citizens and part of this journey is to teach them about the importance of these two disciplines. 
  
The Government line on attendance is very clear: 
Central to raising standards in education and ensuring all pupils can fulfil their potential is an assumption so widely understood that 
it is insufficiently stated – pupils need to attend school regularly to benefit from their education. Missing out on lessons leaves children 
vulnerable to falling behind. Children with poor attendance tend to achieve less in both primary and secondary school. 
  
Every pupil must have an attendance of 96% in order for them to comply with the government regulation. 
When a child’s absence falls below this figure it has a dramatic impact on their learning. The figures below state 
very clearly the affect absence has on your child’s learning. 
 

 
 

 



Practical Help and Signposting 
Sadly, things at the moment are difficult for many of our families.  Bills all seem to be rising, and everything is 
getting more expensive.  We want to make sure that all our families have support in place if it is needed.  Even if 
your child is not eligible for Free School Meals, we may be able to help with uniform from our vast stock of 
good-quality second-hand items, we are able to refer to local Food Banks and signpost families to other sources 
of help, advice and support. 
 
If you are struggling, please contact our home/school link worker, Mrs Kate Stratford.  Her contact details are 
below.  Mrs Stratford will be happy to talk to you in confidence to see what support we can offer.   
 
If you need help towards paying for school trips, please contact the office to arrange a confidential conversation 
with Ms Tweedie. 
 
Mrs Kate Stratford 
Home/School Link Worker and Deputy DSL 
Tel: 01865 763357 Mobile: 07500 802732  Email: kstr3838@st-josephs-pri.oxon.sch.uk  
    
 
Dairy Dates 

Date Year Group/Class Event 

Friday 20th October All year groups Flu vaccinations 

Monday 23rd – Friday 27th 
October 

All year groups Half Term break 

Monday 30th October  All year groups INSET (no pupils in school) 

Tuesday 31st October All year groups INSET (no pupils in school) 

Monday 6th November 6H Junior Citizens 

Tuesday 7th November  6T Junior Citizens 

Tuesday 7th November All year groups Parents/Carers Consultation Meetings with teachers 

Tuesday 7th – Tuesday 14th 
November 

All year groups Bookfair in school 

Thursday 9th November All year groups Parents/Carers Consultation Meetings with teachers 

Saturday 25th November All year groups Christmas Fair 

Thursday 7th December All year groups Advent Service 

Friday 8th December Year 4-6 Advent Penitential Service 

Friday 15th December All year groups End-of-term Mass 

Wednesday 20th December All year groups School finishes at 1:30pm 
 

 
 



Flyers and Information 

 

     
 

 
 



   
 

   
 



   
 

 

 


